


[image: LIAC logo CMYK]
Summary of meeting – 16 July 2025
The July meeting was held in person in Wellington.   All Commissioners were in attendance.  Chief Archivist Anahera Morehu represented Rachel Esson at this meeting.

1. Te Pouhuaki National Librarian update
· LIAC met with some of the newly appointed Directors for Archives Library New Zealand to learn about their backgrounds, roles and priorities in the new structure. 
· An update was provided on the move of staff and collections to the new Archives building, and progress on Reading Room changes.  
· Commissioners visited the newly reopened He Tohu exhibition.
· Budget savings requirements are ongoing. LIAC has emphasized the need for the benefits of the new structure to be fully embedded and related efficiencies realised before further savings targets are imposed.
· Disposal of the Overseas Published Collections is proceeding smoothly. There has been a small amount of initial media and public attention. 

2. National Library Digitisation
· Welcome news - the accounting treatment of digitisation for both access and preservation has been sensibly resolved and the capex budget for digitisation for preservation has been retained for the future.
· Paper on National Library digitisation received, including a draft digitisation strategy
· Barely 10% of National Library and National Archives resources have so far been digitised, despite years of effort. LIAC will advocate that this programme should be accelerated with additional funding.

3. LIANZA
· LIANZA representatives provided an update on their organisation, key focus areas and challenges. 
· They are still progressing some significant workforce and development initiatives from the NZ Libraries Partnership Programme.  
· A key challenge is how to build more cohesive professional representation across the sector.

4. LIAC workplan
· Commissioners workshopped a refresh of the LIAC scope of work to identify topics of key importance to the sector over the next years.  

5. Commissioners’ activities  
· No correspondence has yet been received from the Minister in response to LIAC advice.  Commissioners have not yet met with the Minister. 
· Some further changes were made to the draft position statement on mātauranga Māori based on feedback sought from key advisers.  The statement will be adopted at the next meeting. 
· The Chair attended the dawn blessing of the new Archives building on 8 July.

6. Next meeting
· Next meeting is scheduled for 17 September.
· Topics for the next meeting include: Communities of readers research, National Library customer research, Mātauranga Māori position statement sign off, and further work on the LIAC workplan. 
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